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Principal’s Report 

Parent Teacher Interviews 

Parent Teacher Interviews are coming up on Tuesday 28th March 

and I would like to encourage all parents to take this opportunity to 

talk to teachers and discuss student progress. These meetings are 

important as this is one way for parents/guardians to get a clear 

picture of what is taught in each class, how work is assessed, what 

is coming up in the next term and how we can all work together to 

make sure our students are happy and engaged with school. 

Booking information will sent home early next week along with 

Interim reports. Students in Years F-4 do not get Interim reports but 

will get booking information. 

Xuno information sessions will run on this day for any families wanting to discuss this system of 

communication. 

Triathlon 

Well done to all our competitors in the triathlon last Thursday. Thanks must go to Brooke Chamberlain, 

Hayden Rowley, Chris Hatcher and Adrian Grogan and their team of helpers who put hours into organising 

and setting up this event. This day would not have been the success it was, if it weren’t for the help offered 

from other schools and the support of parents and grandparents who went along to cheer on our students. 

Schools’ Privacy Policy 

The Department released a Privacy Policy in 2020 which deals with the passing on of student information 

to staff and outside agencies. Please log onto the school website and go to the link under the ‘policies’ 

section for a full review of the policy. 

Illness and Covid 

Thankfully, Covid is not causing a huge issue with illness but it is still hanging around.  Students are also 

sniffly and coughing due to colds which is to be expected at this time of year. Keep using the RAT kits. If 

anyone needs more testing kits, please let me know and I will get them sent home. 
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Ph: 03 5455 2201 

Mobile 0477 741 594 

Email: boort.district.p12@education.vic.gov.au  

Website: www.boortds.vic.gov.au 

VISION STATEMENT 

Our vision is to empower our students and staff to work together to become active 

and valued community members. We provide a safe and supportive learning 

environment, which fosters independent, resilient lifelong learners. 
 

BDS Motto:  ‘Achieving Excellence Together’ 
 

BDS Beliefs and Values: Displaying a sense of Fairness 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DIARY DATES  

March 

15th – 27th NAPLAN testing 

17th Whole School Assembly 

22nd Finance/School Council 

24th Ride/walk/scoot to school day. 

28th Parent/Teacher Interviews 

29th House Cross Country 

April 

2nd – 5th Year 11 Work Experience 

7th Good Friday - School Holiday 

mailto:boort.district.p12@education.vic.gov.au


 

NAPLAN 

NAPLAN starts today. Students have downloaded the lock down browsers and tests will be done over the 

next three days – finishing Friday. Today starts with writing. Thank you to Carol White for her 

organisation of this event. 

 

Lee-Anne Sherwell 

Principal 

 

Principal’s Availability over the Next Week 

Thursday Friday Monday Tuesday Wednesday 

At School At School  At School  At School At School 

 
School Buses 

If you are needing your child to travel on a different school bus for any reason you need to notify the school office 

in writing a minimum of 3 days before travel so that all parties can be consulted and notified. If your student turns up 

to the bus without permission having been given by the school and by the parent/guardian (in written form), and the 

driver not being informed, then your child will not be permitted to travel. 

Some buses are nearly full with daily travellers so your request may be refused on the grounds of no available 

seating.  

Adrian Grogan 

Bus Coordinator. 

 

School Drop off and pick up. 

The appropriate and safe way to drop off and pick up your children at school is to use Boort Park. We have had a 

number of families using the carpark at the Men’s Shed and either doing U-turns into oncoming traffic or walking 

across the road while school buses are entering and/or leaving the bus zone.  

This is a dangerous practice and is not teaching our children road safety. 

In the interests of your child’s safety and the safety of others, please do the right thing even if it takes a few moments 

longer. 

 

Canteen News 

Please see below price lists and what is on offer for winter, please print these and put on your refrigerator for 

future reference. 

Term 1 

Wednesday 22nd March: Hot Potato $6.00 

Wednesday 29th March: Spaghetti Bolognaise (gluten free option available) $6.00 

Wednesday 5th April: Hot Dog $5.00 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Scholastic Book Club 

Issue 2 of Scholastic Book Club is 

now available. Orders for Issue 2 of 

Scholastic Book Club need to be 

completed by Friday 17th March.  

Please note that all orders need to be 

completed and paid for online. 

Payment cannot be accepted at Boort 

District School. 
 
 



 

 

 

Foundation/1 Sienna A For always using lovely manners 

 Gabriel G For great focus during Big Book time 

 Isabelle M For great maths ‘Super Hero Eyes’ 

 Keira H For taking her time to produce neater writing 

Year 1/2 Kyan H For awesome counting to 120. 

 Emmanuel S For awesome counting to 120. 

 Dahli R For trying hard with the use of capital letters. 

 Jed P Excellent sentence structure with Colourful Semantics. 

 Hayley M For fantastic effort with your letters and sounds.  
Levi M For fantastic effort with your letters and sounds. 

Year 3 Jayden H For his amazing perseverance and positive attitude at school. 

 Wafa M For her wonderful recipe for happiness. 

Year 4/5 Victoria L For being a valuable member of the 4/5 classroom. You are always 

positive and hard working. Well done Victoria. 

 Matthew S For working hard to remember all the names of the bones in our bodies. 

 Carrie B For measuring angles accurately with a protractor. 

Year 6 Indi O’F For remembering the names of the major bones in our bodies. 

 Liam King For being a great role model in reading group tasks. 

 Amelia H For accurately measuring angles. 



 

 
North Central District Triathlon 

The North Central Triathlon, was held in Boort last Thursday, with 45 individual competitors and 66 teams 

competing on the day. The Individual event involves 4km run, 12 km bike ride and 300m swim, where the team 

event adds an extra bike lap increasing the distance to 16km.  BDS individual competitors were; Seth M (6th), Finlay 

A (4th), Owen B (11th), Cooper G (10th) in the Junior males, Luke B (7th) and Jack P (8th) Intermediate males and 

Alex Co (4th) Senior male. 3 Junior, 3 Intermediate and 4 Senior teams were entered. 

Congratulations to Emma M, Eliana H and Phoebe H who won the Intermediate female team section which is a great 

effort after winning the Junior female team in 2022.   

The positive atmosphere around the bike compound and on the edge of Lake View Street as students cheered each 

other on, as well as friends from other schools at the completion of the run and during the bike leg, was fantastic to 

see.  It was also lovely to see parents and grandparents turn up to support our students. A very big thank you to the 

many students who assisted with the many and varied jobs on the day; arriving early to set up the different 

compounds with flags, marshalling around the course, bike leg recording, photographer and finish line results 

recorders.  Overall it was really positive to see everyone stepping in to assist to make it a successful and safe event 

for all. 

A very BIG thank you to Jason Lee who gave up his time again this year to follow the lead rider on a motor bike 

borrowed from Gordy Parker during the bike leg.  Ambulance Victoria members Fiona Cockerell, Tamara Boyd, 

Kerry Baker and Josh King Loddon PCSC attended in case of an emergency and to ensure the safety of all 

competitors. Special thank you to Ian and Carmel Allison for taking charge of the busy Durham Ox/Ring Road 

marshalling job and thank you to Roxy Train and Maddy Frost who were life guards on the day.  Once again Mr 

Grogan and Mr Hatcher ran a very smooth and structured bike compound, and Mr Rowley took charge of the pool 

area for the swim leg.  It is great to receive positive feedback from other schools about how well run this event is and 

acknowledge the work involved by everyone who contributed!  

 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Wednesday Menu  

Please see attached to the newsletter a new menu for Terms 2 & 3 of our hot food options. This year again on a 

Wednesday we will be having an alternating menu. Below is the timetable of options available. Ordering will be on 

the day as per normal.  

Hot Potato - potato, coleslaw, cheese & sour cream $6.00  

Chicken wrap - wrap, 2 chicken tenders, lettuce, tomato & cheese plus mayo or Sweet Chilli sauce $6.00  

Hot Dog- bun, saveloy & sauce/mustard $5.00  

Hamburger - bun, patty, lettuce, tomato, beetroot & cheese $6.00  

Chow Mein-meat, cabbage, carrot, beans & rice $6.00 

Term 2                                                                                                            Term 3  

26.4.23 Hamburger                                                                                      12.7.23 Hot Potato 

3.5.23 Hot Dog                                                                                              19.7.23 Chow mein 

10.5.23 Chicken wrap                                                                                  26.7.23 Hamburger 

17.5.23 Hot Potato                                                                                       2.8.23 Hot Dog 

24.5.23 Chow mein                                                                                      9.8.23 Chicken wrap 

31.5.23 Hamburger                                                                                      16.8.23 Hot Potato 

7.6.23 Hot Dog                                                                                              23.8.23 Chow mein 

14.6.23 Chicken wrap                                                                                  30.8.23 Hamburger 

21.6.23 Aths sports F-12                                                                              6.9.23 Hot Dog 

                                                                                                                         13.9.23 Chicken wrap           

 

Please keep this list on the fridge as a reference. 

The Wednesday Menu as well as the weekly hot/cold menu are on the school website. 

Thanks Dawn       

                                                                

 

  



 

  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

$4.70 
 
$4.00 
$5.20 
$4.20 
$4.50 
$4.30 
$4.20 
$4.50 
 
$4.00 
$5.20 
$4.20 
$4.50 
$4.30 
$4.30 
$4.50 
 
$2.80 
$4.00 
$4.00 
$3.80 
 
$3.00 
 
$4.10 
$4.40 
$5.20 
$4.20 
 
$2.50 
 
$1.20 
$1.50 
 
 

$5.00 
 
$4.30 
$5.50 
$4.50 
$4.80 
$4.60 
$4.50 
$5.00 
 
$4.50 
$5.50 
$4.50 
$4.80 
$4.60 
$4.60 
$5.00 
 
$3.10 
$4.30 
$4.30 
$4.50 
 
$3.80 
 
$4.40 
$4.70 
$5.50 
$4.50 
 
$2.80 
 
$1.50 
$1.80 

 
Salad 

 
Ham 

Ham & Salad 
Ham & Tomato 

Ham, Cheese & Tomato 
Ham & Cheese 

Ham & Pickle 
Ham, Cheese & Lettuce 

 
Chicken 

Chicken & Salad 
Chicken & Tomato 

Chicken, Cheese & Tomato 
Chicken & Cheese 
Chicken & Lettuce 

Chicken, Cheese & Lettuce 
 

Cheese 
Cheese & Lettuce 

Cheese & Vegemite 
Cheese & Tomato 

 
Tomato 

 
Egg 

Egg & Lettuce 
Egg & Salad 
Curried Egg 

 
Vegemite 

 
Plain 

Buttered 
 

 
 

Sandwich. 
 
 

 

Roll/Wrap 
 
 

 

      Nachos       $5.00 
 

 



 

 WINTER MENU   
Terms 2 & 3 

Available everyday 
Hot Cheese Rolls      $4.50     
Hot Ham Rolls          $4.50  
Hot Chicken Rolls    $4.50     
Hot Ham & Cheese              $5.50     
Hot Chicken & Cheese        $5.50 
Nachos (year 5 to 12 only)   $5.00 
 
Rolls, sandwiches & wraps as per Term 1 & 4 menu 

 

Monday & Thursday  
       Pies and Pasties                                           $5.50  
     Sausage Rolls….11cm                                 $3.70           
     Party Pies                                                     $1.50 
 
 

Tuesday & Friday     
      Steamed Dim Sims                                     $1.00 each                   
      
 

Wednesday 
Every Wednesday will be an alternate menu- please refer to 
attached sheet for timeline of Wednesday options. 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

Boort Basketball News 

The Basketball Victoria Under – 14 Country Skills Days are back! 

Registration – https://www.basketballvictoria.com.au/news/the-under-14-country-skills-days-are-back 

Held on Saturday 25th March and Sunday 26th March 2023 at 10 regional centres across Victoria, the Under-14 

Country Skills Days are part of a development program for players of all abilities and standards from all associations 

located in regional Victoria. 

The 2023 Under-14 Skills Day events will be held at Dromana, Drysdale, Bendigo, Bellarine, Hamilton, 

Korumburra, Cobblebank, Shepparton, Swan Hill, Traralgon and Wallan. 

For more information contact Chris O’Flaherty. 

 

BOORT DANCE GROUP 
Dance lessons commence Monday, 20th March at Boort Memorial Hall. Please contact Karen Coutts on 0419445060 

or email couttsbij@bigpond.com if you would like more information.  

All abilities from age 3 and up, welcome to join our fun filled classes.  

  
 

 

 

 

 

Boort Hockey Club will be starting their Hookin2Hockey 

(Minkey) program in the stadium from 3.45-4.30pm each 

Wednesday from March 15th. Students from Foundation and 

up are welcome to join our free “Come and Try” session on 

Wednesday 15th March.  Registration costs will be $40 for 

players wishing to continue. 

https://www.hockey.org.au/hookin2hockey/ Choose Boort as 

your program when registering your child.  

 

Sticks are available to borrow for the season with shin pads 

provided for new participants. All players must wear a 

mouthguard. Alternatively, a beginner’s pack which includes 

stick, shinpads and ball can be purchased for $40 through 

NCHA 

https://www.revolutionise.com.au/northcentralha/shop/  

For further information, please contact Kelly Henderson 0427 

280 583. 

We can’t wait to see you at training!! 

 

 

https://www.basketballvictoria.com.au/news/the-under-14-country-skills-days-are-back
mailto:couttsbij@bigpond.com
https://www.hockey.org.au/hookin2hockey/
https://www.revolutionise.com.au/northcentralha/shop/


 

   



 

 


